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5 Christ the ascended King   Exalted high above, 

     Whose praise unending ages sing, Whom yet unseen we love; 

When mortal life is past   Your voice from heaven’s throne 

     Shall call Your children home at last  To know as we are known. 
 

© 1999 Hope Publishing Co. UBP: LSB Hymn License .NET, no. 100010423. 

Public domain 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Note from Pastor Heidle June & July 2018 
 

“Christ the Eternal Lord”
Do you remember just a few months ago 

when we were still in the throes of winter? Some 
wondered if the cold and gray skies would ever 
end. The shift to Spring and Summer may have 
arrived seemingly late but here we are in the 
bright and beautiful sunshine!   These 
early weeks of summer bring a flurry of 
activity (from graduations to VBS; 
weddings and Friendship Sunday; Voters’ 
meeting elections and installation; etc); 
but by the time we get to July the 
Church’s calendar seems somewhat 
sparse. But, my friends, the Son of God is 
shining through the activities but also through 
multiple confirmation classes and personal 
witnessing that will fill our days in the sunshine 
of God’s great grace and favor all summer. 

Let’s take a quick (sunny) look at yet another 
new hymn in our hymnal: “Christ the Eternal 
Lord”!  Read through the hymn below.  … 

 

This great new hymn (though sung to an old, 
familiar tune: the same tune as “Crown Him with 
Many Crowns”) is a hymn that bespeaks and 

inspires mission activity, i.e. us as Christians 
sharing Christ with those in our circles (friends, 
neighbors, relatives, co-workers). As we reflect 
on this hymn, think about the people you are 

going to invite to come and worship with us on 
Friendship Sunday (and beyond!). 

This hymn, like all good hymns, is 
about Christ! Look at the first phrase of 
each stanza for descriptions of Christ 
and His caring attributes and gifts that 
work to extend mercy to those in need 

through us!  In the first stanza, His 
promises and gifts have such an impact on 

us as believers that we seek to serve Him by 
extending the knowledge of His glory to others! 

In the second stanza, we find that our mission 
is shaped by His unchanging Word (much more 
than by the shifting sands of culture) so that His 
steadfast and reliable Word can bring the true 
and only source of salvation, the faith-nourishing 
Bread of life, to hungry souls!  The third and 
central stanza points to the central truth that 
Christ came in our flesh to be our Savior and the 
Savior for all the world—THIS is the message we 
are to tell everyone everywhere! 

The fourth stanza extends what we know 
about Christ, the unfading light, of everlasting 
day, our Morning Star…, the Life, the Truth, the 
Way; yet, He does not lord it over us but 
considers us His friends (remember your 
friends!) that our whole life honor Christ and 
share Christ!  Why is all this important? The fifth 
and final stanza assures us that the eternal Lord 
who ascended to heaven gives us the promise of 
being in that number gathered around heaven’s 
throne singing for eternity!  Oh, how we want to 
be in that number! And it is Christ who assures 
us we are! As caring friends we want our friends 
to be in that number also! But how will the 
unchurched learn of Christ unless we tell them—
not lecturing, but inviting them to come and 
worship with us as our guests and to remain as 
our friends in Christ! Oh, do invite your friends 
to come and worship with us for Friendship 
Sunday (June 10) but also beyond that as our 
friends in Christ!    God bless you and yours!  

 Pastor Michael K. Heidle 

I believe, therefore I speak…   2 Cor.4:13 



UPCOMING SPECIAL DATES: 
 Friendship Sunday, June 10 

 Voters’ Assembly, June 10 

 Father’s Day, June 17 

 Splash Canyon VBS, June 18-22 

 First Day of Summer, June 21 

 Board of Directors Installation, June 24 

 Independence Day, July 4 

 Central IL District 59
th

 Convention, July 8-10 

 DLS Sunday, July 29 
 

HELP US CARE FOR YOU: When you or a 

family member enters the hospital; please let the hospital 

know during the admission process that you are a member 

of Immanuel Lutheran Church in Danville. The best option 

for us to serve you with prayers and visits is for you to call 

the church office when you or a family member enter the 

hospital or have any medical/surgical procedure. For any 

time of spiritual need, please call the church office: 217-

442-5675 or Pastor Heidle’s cell phone: 217-516-0085. 

Prayer requests: we are certainly pleased to pray for your 

(non-member) family and friends alongside our Immanuel 

members. Please keep us informed of their needs. 

PLEASE NOTE: Since the hospitals in Danville and 

Champaign have switched ownership from Presence to 

OSF Healthcare, we have not received any phone calls 

from the hospital to notify us when a member is admitted. 

Please be sure to call the office if you or a loved one are 

hospitalized or having any medical procedure – your well-

being is important to us and we want to pray for you! 
 

DIRECTORY UPDATES: We have had some 

contact information changes since the publication of our 

church phone directory. Please note the following 

changes in your copy: Duane Brandt has a new address: 

5833 Catlin Indianola Road, Georgetown, IL 61846; and 

William “Bill” Russell has a new address: he is at the 

Baylor House in Room #123 at the VA. Please contact 

Kim in the church office if your information changes or 

is listed incorrectly. Thank you! 
 

VOTERS’ ASSEMBLY: Our next regular 

Voters’ Assembly Meeting is June 10 after our Service. 

This is our annual meeting for the election of Church 

officers to serve on our congregation’s Board of 

Directors and for the election of our Immanuel 

representatives to our DLS School Board; and to set our 

annual congregational budget.  If you are interested in a 

position or would like to nominate someone, please call 

the church office or sign up on the poster in the hall. 

Your participation is important – please come! 
 

PORTALS OF PRAYER for July through 

September are available in the Narthex. Portals of 

Prayer is great for personal devotions, featuring a daily 

Bible reading, meditation, and prayer. It is available in 

pocket size and in a large print edition. THANK YOU to 

the Women’s Bible Study for continuing to support the 

Portals of Prayer! 
 

GRADUATION BLESSING: Students of all ages 

are graduating and moving on to the next step in their 

lives. We would like to recognize all of our grads with a 

special prayer and blessing during our June 10 Service. 

Please add your graduate’s name to the board in the 

Narthex or call the church office, so that we can include 

them in this graduate blessing. Congrats! 
 

BABY BOTTLE BLITZ: Help support the 

Women’s Care Clinic! On a small table in the Narthex, 

take a baby bottle, fill it with change, return it, save a 

life, and repeat! We will collect the bottles on the last 

Sunday of each month in 2018; our next collection is 

June 24, then July 29. Let’s help the Women’s Care 

Clinic reach their goal of 2,018 bottles filled this year!  
 

Splash Canyon VBS is quickly approaching! June 

18 - 22 is going to be a great 

week of learning that God’s 

promises are YES in Jesus 

through songs, crafts, games, 

snacks, and more! Children 

from age 3 to grade 6 are 

invited, with special service 

activities for grades 5 & 6. It’s 

not too late to volunteer - 

contact Diana Pratt or Marah 

Showers if you would like to 

help in some way. 

Have you checked out the VBS donation board? New 

items are being added each week to help out with snacks 

and crafts. Registration forms are available by the board 

as well - pick up several and invite some friends! 

A meeting for VBS volunteers will be held on Thursday, 

June 7 at 5:30 pm. 

If you would like to help with decorating as we turn the 

church into a river rafting excursion, join us on Friday, 

June 15 at 1:00pm. 

Do you have some decorations we could borrow? We’re 

in need of inflatable rafts, inner tubes, life jackets, 

paddles, lanterns, and artificial greenery. A box is 

located in the coat room for any items that can be 

borrowed. Please have your name on the items and they 

will be returned promptly after VBS. 

Come celebrate that our faithful God is 

with us on life’s wild ride!! 



PROPERTIES: We will have a door offering after 

our Service on June 3 to benefit the Lutheran Cemetery. 

Funds will be used to cover maintenance expenses (such 

as mowing, fall and spring cleanup, etc.) of the 

cemetery; please prayerfully consider a generous 

donation. Thank you for your support! 

We need your help! Once again, volunteers will work the 

concessions at the Danville Dans Stadium and we need 

your help on June 5, 8, 9, 12, & 15. Sign up to work a 

shift on the events bulletin board. Proceeds will be used 

for various properties projects. Thank you! 
 

IMMANUEL’S FRIENDSHIP SUNDAY is on 

June 10! Invitations and resources are available now to 

help you invite your unchurched friends to come for 

worship. NOW is the time to begin thinking about and 

praying for your unchurched friends, relatives, 

coworkers, neighbors, past church members, etc. 

Sharing the good news about Jesus 

Christ is the friendly thing to do! 

Please note: we encourage you to 

use your Immanuel name tags on 

Friendship Sunday. We have made 

some for those who have joined 

recently and put them in your 

church mailbox. If you do not have 

one, please call the church office. 
 

THANK YOU... Memorial Day commemorates our 

Unites States Service members who have died while on 

active duty. We also remembered with grateful hearts all 

who have served, their 

families and friends, and 

our own Immanuel and 

Trinity Lutheran saints 

departed. Thank you to 

all who participated and 

helped us to honor the 

fallen at our Memorial 

Day Service. To all those 

who courageously gave 

their lives, and to those 

who have fought or are 

still fighting today, to 

you, we say thank you. We 

don’t know who all of you 

are, but we are grateful for 

each and every one of you. 

“Greater love has no one than this, that someone lay 

down his life for his friends.” (John 15:13). 
 

Need home improvements? 

Bring your family to church! 

WOMEN’S GUILD NEWS: The Women’s Guild 

met in May before breaking for the summer. We thank 

our guests Mike Klepp, Natalie Powell, and Bethany the 

Comfort Dog for their presentation on Trinity’s K-9 

Ministry! Although our next formal meeting will not be 

until September, many things will be happening 

throughout the summer: 

 Mite collection continues the first Sunday of 

each month. 

 Twin blanket collection for the VA continues. 

We have 12 blankets towards our goal of 36. 

 A school kitchen spruce up will happen in July – 

watch the Sunday bulletin for the date. 

 A survey will be put in church mailboxes for 

input on ingatherings and meeting topics. 

 Monthly support for Missionary Freeman 

Rohlfing in the Czech Republic continues. 

 Monthly support for seminary student Jim 

Bartok continues. 
 

PARISH EDUCATION NEWS: 
 Thank you to all that participated in Monical’s 

Day. A profit of $219.13 will help with the 

expenses of summer VBS. 

 Save the date for Rally Day – Sept.23 

 The last day of Sunday School is June 17 and it 

will resume on Aug. 19. 

 The next Parish Education meeting is Aug. 20. 

 

GIFT (SCRIP) CARDS: The next Scrip order is 

due to the church office by 1:00 pm by June 11 (for 

pickup June 17); and by July 9 (for pickup July 15). 
Each vendor gives us a percentage of the face value of 

the card which is our profit; it can vary anywhere from 

1.5% to 14%.  This provides an extra $700 to $1,000 

income a year for the church, and it could be much more 

if more people utilized this opportunity! These cards are 

so much simpler than carrying cash (there’s no fumbling 

trying to put change back in your wallet, and they are 

good anywhere in the USA). Order blanks are on the 

table in the hallway.  Orders are not limited to the 

vendors listed on the order blank; if you want to order a 

vendor not listed, first see if it is available by looking it 

up at www.shopwithscrip.com.  Click on “Quick Links” 

at the bottom of the page then on “Retailers List.”  Write 

the name of the vendor, denomination of the gift card, 

number of cards wanted, and total amount on a blank 

line of the order form. There is also a vendor list on the 

bulletin board in the chapel hallway. Most of the local 

fast food/chain restaurants (with varying rates of profit 

to the church), plus Meijer (3%), Wal-Mart (2.5%), and 

Big R (3%) have cards available every Sunday in the 

hallway and in the church office during the week.   

Thank you, Zachary, for 

playing Taps at the 

Memorial Day Service! 



CAPITAL FUND DRIVE COMMITTEE:  Our 

current project is the replacement of the school 

windows. PRAISE GOD AND THANK YOU FOR 

YOUR DONATIONS.  We currently have enough to do 

the windows of three (almost enough for 4) of the 

classrooms on the east side since the water infiltration 

problem is worse on that side.  We would like to be able 

to replace ALL the windows on the east side this 

summer while we have the contractor here.  That way 

the entire side would match and present an updated look 

to the public driving on Bowman.  A grant has been 

applied for to help pay for additional windows.  Arrow 

Glass (the contractor that did the new windows at 

Danville High School) has scheduled them to be done 

this summer.  The rest of the windows will be replaced 

as money is available.  If we have the funds to replace 

more windows on the east side, the contractor has said 

they would also replace them this summer.  Right now 

on the east side we have unfunded:  1 classroom, 2 in the 

library, 1 in the science room, 1 in the principal’s office 

and 1 in the copy room.  There is a thermometer set up 

in the narthex by the north balcony stairs along with 

special envelopes for donations. These special envelopes 

can be put in the offering plate or turned in to the office.  

So far, we have received 77% of our goal ($55,370 for 

the east side). There is an cost breakdown for the 

windows along with drawings of each type of window 

on the Capital Fund bulletin board; please stop by and 

check it out.  Our new windows would look like the 

windows at the high school except they would not have 

the black glass and we would have some that open along 

the bottom for ventilation and emergency egress.  The 

new windows will also help lower our heating and air 

conditioning bills since they are energy efficient.  If you 

or a group of members would like to sponsor a window 

by raising the money for it, please contact Jo Van 

Hoveln or Wayne Mann.  Remember, it doesn’t matter 

whether you are pro-school or anti-school, this building 

needs to be maintained!  Prior generations worked and 

sacrificed to build the school/church building, and it is 

up to us to preserve and improve our church home just 

as we would our own household’s.    
 

Our Phase 2 pledge drive (a two-year program) started in 

June, 2017, and it’s not too late to pledge/donate to the 

Capital Fund Drive.  All donations from small to large 

are equally appreciated.  If you have any questions, 

please contact Jo Van Hoveln.   
 

Our next meeting is Thursday, June 14 at 6 

pm.  Members of the congregation are welcome to join 

us for this meeting! 
 

THANK YOU to all who supported our Immanuel 

Culver’s Share Night! $340 was raised! We look 

forward to another one – the school will have theirs in 

the fall!  

HOG ROAST: The 6
th
 Annual Community Hog 

Roast is on Aug. 11.  We especially need LOTS 

OF WORKERS on the day of the event. The 

more workers we have, the shorter the 

work shifts will be so everyone has the 

chance to enjoy the event. The menu 

will be pulled pork, potato salad, baked 

beans, sweet corn, homemade desserts and 

drinks; hot dogs will 

be available for the 

children. We will again have 

(weather permitting) the candy 

scramble, car show, hot air 

balloon, and fun things for the 

kids to do. Our next planning meeting is June 14 at 7 

pm. You don’t want to miss it!! 
 

TICKETS will be on sale before and after church every 

Sunday in June and in the church office during the 

week.  Please pick up some to sell out in the community. 
 

VOLUNTEER SIGNUP SHEETS will be on a card 

table in the chapel hall way at the end of June.  Please 

sign up to help as it takes many people to put on this 

event.  We’d like to work in shifts, so everyone can 

enjoy part of the event.   
 

DESSERTS NEEDED! There are also signup sheets for 

desserts for the meal and for the cake walk. Lots of 

homemade pies are preferred, but we are looking for a 

variety of desserts.   
 

SILENT AUCTION: There will be a silent auction tree 

in the Narthex with ideas for gift baskets (again in June). 

Please stop by and take one from the tree.  Gift baskets 

and other items for the silent auction should be taken to 

the church office.   
 

YARD SIGNS will also be available.  Please pick up 

one to put in your yard; the more advertising we do, the 

bigger the event!   
 

The CAR SHOW will be held (weather permitting); if 

you or someone you know would like to 

have a vehicle in the show, there are 

registration forms on the card 

table:  call Jo Van Hoveln at 

217-474-2743 or email her 

taxlady5068@sbcglobal.net.  

Please come to enjoy the food and fellowship!! 
 

PLEASE NOTE: Pastor Heidle will be out of town 

June 3 – 9. If you are in need of spiritual care, please 

call your elder, or the church office. Kim will be out of 

the office June 25 – 27, and July 16 – 20 for vacation. 

Office hours may be limited during this time, so please 

call before you come, leave a message, or send an email 

and we will get in touch with you as soon as possible. 

We thank you for your patience! 
 



MAKE DAD SMILE! Father’s Day is June 17 and 

I’m sure you would like to get him a great gift. Do your 

shopping at http://smile.amazon.com/ch/37-0806907 and 

Amazon will donate a percentage of your purchase to 

Immanuel! Your shopping matters! If you need help 

setting up an Amazon Smile account and designating 

Immanuel Lutheran Church as your charity of choice, 

please call the church office. 
 

WATOTO CHILDREN’S CHOIR is coming to 

Trinity Lutheran Church in Urbana on June 22 at 6 pm. 

Each child in the Watoto Children’s Choir is an orphan 

or other vulnerable child. Their show, Signs and 

Wonders, celebrates the joy of salvation. They have 

travelled extensively since 1994 and toured 6 continents 

and performed to audiences in schools, retirement 

homes, churches, parliaments, state houses, and royal 

palaces. Call 217-367-8923 for more information, or see 

the poster on the events bulletin board.  
 

LUTHERAN DISASTER RESPONSE: As 

you know, on May 18, a student walked into Santa Fe 

High School and killed nine students and one teacher. 

Lutheran Church Charities deployed their comfort dogs 

to the school on May 21
st
 to give comfort to the affected 

students, parents, and teachers. Please keep them in your 

prayers. On May 5
th
, Pastor Tom Heren trained and 

certified 22 new members at Trinity Lutheran Church in 

Auburn, Illinois. These new members join the team and 

will be deployed to disasters in the district. Comfort dog 

Dinah gave everyone a companion during the training. 

Our next LERT basic training is July 28 at Concordia 

Lutheran Church in Geneseo, Illinois. If you are already 

trained in LERT, this is considered continuing education 

and you can attend this class at no charge. Call (309) 

944-3993 for more information. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

DANVILLE LUTHERAN SCHOOL NEWS: 
Now that school is out for the summer, school 

office hours are limited. During June, 

The office will be open on Tuesday, 

Wednesday, and Thursday from 9:00 am 

– 12:30 pm. During July, the office will 

be open on Tuesdays and Thursdays 

from 9:00 am – 12:00 pm. 

There are still many, many ways you can support DLS 

over the summer! Pray daily for DLS. Support ongoing 

fundraisers such as collecting Box Tops for Education, 

aluminum cans, used ink cartridges, and clothes for 

Schoola. 

Spread the word! Reach out to all you know and tell 

them about our school and the benefits of a Christian 

education. Enroll your child or grandchildren and 

encourage all you know to do the same! 
 

HERE ARE PICTURES FROM AROUND DLS 

 
Students at the starting line for the Race for 

Education! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

5
th

 Grade students Zachary and Brendon standing 

with the Lincoln Family in front of the White 

House at the Lincoln Museum in Springfield. 

DLS's 4th quarter chapel offering went to Trinity 

Hope.  This organization provides hungry children of 

Haiti with a hot meal for their body and the Love of 

Jesus for their souls.  Our goal was $700 and we 

surpassed that with a total over $1000.   

Way to go DLS students! 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 



Lutheran Ministries Media, Inc. 
5 Martin Luther Drive,Ft Wayne, IN  46825-4996 

 

Toll free: 888-286-8002 

Email:  info@worshipforshutins.org 

Website:  www.worshipforshutins.org 
 

Making a Christ-like Difference!  

 30-minute Lutheran Church-Missouri Synod worship service 

 Produced by Lutherans for the homebound, hospitalized, … 

 Includes the Gospel, Epistle, and Sermon by LCMS Pastors 

 Music by choirs, soloists, and small groups 
 

“Worship Anew” Award Winning Television Ministry 
 

 Broadcasts weekly on:  Sundays  7:00 am  –  WTWO-TV2 (NBC) 

 Sundays  7:30 am  –  WCIX Channel 3 

 Sundays 10:30 am – TCT Network - DIRECTV channel 377 
 

 Broadcasts Nationwide ever Sunday:  DIRECTV channel 377 

 11:30 am Eastern; 10:30 am Central; 9:30 am Mountain; 8:30 am Pacific 
 

 Tune in any time online:  www.worshipforshutins.org 

June 2018 

June 3 (2 Corinthians 4:5-12)               “Treasure in Jars of Clay” 
By Rev. William Mueller, Suburban Bethlehem Church~Fort Wayne, IN 

We all easily recognize our human weaknesses and limitations. Our health is fragile and frail – the clay pots, 

which are so easily broken, remind us of this frailty. But living and dwelling within us is a treasure beyond 

measure – a treasure that will impact every aspect of our life today and every moment of our future! 

June 10 (Psalm 130)                                  “Out of the Depths” 
By Rev. Dr. Walter A. Maier III, Concordia Theological Seminary~Fort Wayne, IN 

There are times when we feel burdened by a sin or sins that we have committed, overwhelmed with guilt. At 

such times, we are to cry out to the Lord, pray to Him, for mercy. Psalm 130 tells us how God will respond, 

and why. 

June 17 (2 Corinthians 5:1-10)                “Living in a Tent” 

By Rev. Paul E. Shoemaker, Emanuel Lutheran Church~New Haven, IN 

By their very nature, tents are designed to be temporary housing. St. Paul reminds us that our body is an 

earthly tent, designed to be a temporary dwelling. There is a permanent dwelling for us. That is when we are 

at home with the Lord.  

June 24 (Mark 4:35-41)                                “Who Is This?” 
By Rev. Dr. Daniel J. Brege, St. Paul Lutheran Church~Decatur, IN 

Who is this, asleep in the boat? It is Jesus, a man who gets tired and is even able to die...just like you and me. 

Who is this who calms the violent wind and sea? It is Jesus, the eternal Son of God who, by His death and 

resurrection, has come to still the tumultuous, all-destroying wind and sea of sin and death. 
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Email:  info@worshipforshutins.org 

Website:  www.worshipforshutins.org 
 

Making a Christ-like Difference!  

 30-minute Lutheran Church-Missouri Synod worship service 

 Produced by Lutherans for the homebound, hospitalized, … 

 Includes the Gospel, Epistle, and Sermon by LCMS Pastors 

 Music by choirs, soloists, and small groups 
 

“Worship Anew” Award Winning Television Ministry 
 

 Broadcasts weekly on:  Sundays  7:00 am  –  WTWO-TV2 (NBC) 

 Sundays  7:30 am  –  WCIX Channel 3 
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 Broadcasts Nationwide ever Sunday:  DIRECTV channel 377 
 11:30 am Eastern; 10:30 am Central; 9:30 am Mountain; 8:30 am Pacific 

 

 Tune in any time online:  www.worshipforshutins.org 

July 2018 
July 1 (Psalm 30:5)                                 “The Big Picture” 

By Rev. Dr. Thomas Ahlersmeyer, Holy Cross Lutheran Church~Fort Wayne, IN 

Tough times can seem intense and enduring . . . especially when we’re right in the midst of them. King David 

certainly experienced his share of difficulties, candidly exposed on the pages of the Old Testament for future 

generations to see. Yet, his confession of faith shows a profound understanding of The Big Picture – “Weeping 

may tarry for the night, but joy comes with the morning” (Psalm 30:5 ESV). 

July 8 (Mark 6:1-13)                    “The Carpenter & Credentials” 
By Rev. James L. Elsner, Prince of Peace Lutheran Church~Stroh, IN 

A driver’s license is a basic “credential” for life in our culture. One credential of Jesus was “carpenter from 

Nazareth.” But He’s also Master and Friend helping us handle all God wants to give us. 

July 15 (Amos 7:7-15)                “How Do You Measure Up?” 

By Rev. William Mueller, Suburban Bethlehem Church~Fort Wayne, IN 

The Lord commands the prophet Amos to hold a plumb line against His Old Testament people to see if they 

measured up – to see if they were following His ways. The result was not good. When the Lord holds the plumb 

line of His Word to measure us, we realize we fall miserably short. But with Jesus, we get a unique perspective.  

July 22 (Mark 6:30-44)                   “See Jesus with the Crowd” 
By Rev. Dr. Walter A. Maier III, Concordia Theological Seminary~Fort Wayne, IN 

The Gospel reading presents Jesus with a crowd of people. Seeing Jesus with the crowd, we perceive wonderful 

truths about Jesus. These truths bring us much comfort. 

July 29 (Ephesians 3:13-21)             “Knowing Christ’s Love” 
By Rev. Paul E. Shoemaker, Emanuel Lutheran Church~New Haven, IN 

We see young love as a couple pledges themselves to one another. We see a mother’s love as she embraces her 

first-born. The greatest love is the love of Christ that surpasses all. 



Serving in June & July... 
Elders 
 

   June  3 Don DeMoss     July 1 David Ammermann 

  10 John Albers 8 Scott Burgess 

 17 Scott Burgess 15 Ken Kuhn 

 24 Ken Kuhn 22 John Albers 

   29 David Ammermann 

Communion Assistants  
 

  June  3 Josh Christensen, Don DeMoss        

  17 Wayne Mann, Kurt Thornsbrough 
 

  July  1 John Albers, Roger Dahlenburg        

  15 Dwain Dixson, Bruce Huff 

 29 Al Julian, Charles Vollmer    
 

Ushers 
June                               Team “F” 

         Capt. Bruce Huff, Tom Farrell, Dwain       

              Dixson, John Albers, Al Julian 
 

July                               Team “A” 
Capt. Don DeMoss, Pete Rudolph, Randy 

Wilkinson, RJ Davis, Chris DeMoss 
 

Lay Readers 
  June 3 Gail & Barb Garner   July  1   Greg & Jennette Lane 

   10 Carol Johnston 8 Marilyn Le Pere 

  17 Al Julian 15 Diana Pratt       

 24 Kathy Kyle    22 Nancy Purviance 

     29 Madyson Schendel 

Greeters 

June 3/July 1      Narthex    Joe & Jeanne Hoitenga 

         John & Marcy Heeren 

        Chapel      Kitty Lee 

June 10/July 8     Narthex    Charles Vollmer family 

        Chapel      Charlotte Schendel 

        Nancy Kucic 

June 17/July 15   Narthex    Carl & Jerry Young 

        Chapel      Marlon & Marian Heideman 

June 24/July 22   Narthex    Gary & Sarah Stuhr 

        Chapel      Carol Johnston 

           July 29    Narthex Deneen Schendel Family 

        Chapel    Dianne Seibert, Roger Seibert 

Acolytes    
  June 3  Josey Clem            July 1  Shamiah Cope 

 10 Quentin Alblinger         8  Hannah Christensen 

 17 Noah Christensen        15  Josey Clem 

 24 Aidin Stuhr                  22  Aidin Stuhr 

                                     29  Noah Acree 

Altar Guild 
  June   Caralee Homann, Sharon Glossinger  

  July Sharon Crow, Debbie Ferris, Rosemary Hilton 
 

Money Counters 
      June  Team “C”            July    Team “A” 

 

OFFICIAL ACTS 
 Death 

  William “Bill” Seidler 

This Newsletter Sponsored By: 
 

Arnold’s Office Supply, Inc. 

 

446-9693   arnoldsofficesupply.com 

 

Locally Owned … Gary & Sarah Stuhr 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

To all of 

Immanuel’s 

GREAT 

Dads – 

Have a 

wonderful 

Father’s 

Day! 



Our June / July 2018 newsletter prepared prayerfully for: 

This newsletter also available on our website: 

www.ilcdanville.com 
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